## **Asha Chennai Scholarship Project Report June 2023**

In the second week of June 2023, all Chennai based scholarship recipients were invited to Ragasudha Hall. A group of volunteers met 55 students and interacted with them. As most colleges are yet to conduct the final semester examination, final year college students will be called later. After this meeting payment of last instalment of scholarship for the year 2022-23 has been initiated.

A Chinraj, who has completed B Com has received a job offer from Congruent Solutions Private Limited, a software company. Few other students are still attending interviews and are hopeful of securing a job when they graduate.

Photos below show Asha Volunteers interacting with students.



